BOARD OF FIRE COMMISSION
Regular Meeting

December 12, 2016
“MINUTES”
Present:  Brett Salafia, Eric Germain, Darin Hurne
Absent: Charles Gotta
Others Present: Fire Chief Greg Voelker, Assistant Chief Martin Swan, Fire Marshal Rich Klotzbier, Deputy Fire Marshal Joe Guest, Fire Fighters Charles Spakowski, Chris Lundquist and Hunt Voelker, Steven Ritchie (BOF) and Phil Visintainer
Chairman Salafia called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. at Company #1 on Barton Hill Road.
Pledge of Allegiance

A motion was made by Mr. Hurne and seconded by Mr. Germain to add item 10 b to the agenda (under New Business). Agenda item is presentation by Hunt Voelker on the Awards Program. Voted 3-0 in favor.
Approval of Minutes: A motion to approve the minutes of the November 14, 2016 regular meeting was made by Mr. Hurne and seconded by Mr. Germain. Voted 3-0.
Public Remarks:  Chairman Salafia thanked the members for the Santa Runs that are occurring this week. He had some good feedback from his children and their friends, and people like that the Department is engaged with the community. 
Approval of Bills/Budget Report:   
Chairman Salafia noted that all budget requests have been submitted to the Capital Committee and he believes that they will be approved by that committee. After that, they will be forwarded to the Board of Finance and Town Council. Requests include a second UTV, trailers and the ongoing building repair sinking fund. 
Chief Voelker stated that the furnaces at companies 1 & 2 will be included in the current budget because of available credits. 

Discussion occurred on the paving project that was rejected from the Capital Committee. Chief Voelker stated that they will reassess once the trail project behind the building at Co#1 is complete. The discussion with Public Works Director Michelson was that it would cost around $50,000 though he is looking to tag it onto a larger paving project to save costs. There is the possibility that money from the building repair sinking fund might be used. 
Fire Marshal Report: Fire Marshal Klotzbier’s report is attached to these minutes.
Fire Chief’s Report:  Fire Chief Voelker’s report is attached to these minutes. 
Communications: None 
Unfinished Business:  
A) Update on Code Compliance: Fire Marshal Klotzbier stated that there is still forward progress on the compliance. 
B) Dispatch Update: Chief Voelker stated that there are still issues with the alpha pagers, which they are trying to work out. The radio dispatch has been fine. Mike Scranton has been devising a solution to work around the sirens at Co#2 with blue tooth technology. For now the Chief is waiting to talk to the alpha pager specialist to fix issues. 
C) Ladder Truck Update: The truck is being built. Finish date is set for 1/24/17. This week the truck will go through testing, which is done before the ladder is attached. The following week fabrication of the assembly to add the ladder to the truck will begin.
Chairman Salafia noted that he and Chief Voelker spoke with the Finance Director and Town Manager regarding an appraisal of the current ladder truck so it is not undersold at auction. Mr. Jylkka will take a look at the contract for the new ladder truck, since the delivery date is later than anticipated, and see if there is anything that can be done for the town. 
D) Building Repair Update: The work is a little behind; the railings have not yet been added. The deck work also has not yet begun. 
New Business: 
A) Emergency Management Vehicle: Mr. Germain asked about the EM Vehicle as it is at Co#2 currently, and he believed it was to be stored at Co#3 to make it easier for Public Works to plow the lot at Co#2. This was discussed, along with the possibility that there may not be room at Co#3, especially as the new ladder truck will need to stay there while it is getting outfitted.  Chairman Salafia suggested that the vehicle may be able to be kept temporarily at Public Works.
B) Presentation by Hunt Voelker on Awards Program: Mr. Voelker presented a report for the calls in 2015 showing that a good portion of the calls were Mon – Fri during the hours of 6:00 A.M. and 6:00 P.M. when most of the membership is unavailable. Based on these numbers it is virtually impossible for members that work during the day out of town to make the 25% of calls required for their annual award. Mr. Voelker also stated that the types of calls are differing from what they used to be. Many are medical calls, or power line calls. These items were discussed with Mr. Voelker, the Board and the Chiefs present. 
Chairman Salafia asked for a proposal from the members stating what they would like changed about the Awards Program, which will enable the Commissioners to advocate for this with the Town. It was suggested to bring the threshold for a good year down to 10% of calls. Also discussed was that they could ask for a raise in the amount of money deposited for a good year or weigh certain calls differently (daytime vs. evening or weekends). Assistant Chief Swan noted that he and Chief Voelker have asked for member input at departmental meetings. As of this time, no other members have been heard from.  Mr. Voelker asked Chairman Salafia to attend a meeting and discuss this with the members, along with the possibilities. 
More information will be gathered such as how many more members would make a good year if the threshold was lowered to 10% and call data from 2012 – present.
Adjournment: A motion was made by Mr. Germain and seconded by Mr. Hurne to adjourn the meeting at 7:46 P.M.  Voted 3-0 in favor.

Respectfully submitted,
Eliza LoPresti

Recording Secretary
